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                                                        Success Through Learning 
Parents and friends of Caragabal Public School 
 
New Staff 
We warmly welcome our new staff for next year. Our new 
Principal will be Juanita Meier. Juanita is currently the Assistant 
Principal at Grenfell Public School. Juanita’s first day will be 
Tuesday  28th January. 
 Also starting that day will be our new School Administrative 
Manager Robyn Dowsett.  Robyn will be working at Caragabal 
and Quandialla. Both staff come highly recommended with a 
wealth of experience and knowledge. Next year it looks like we 
may have 21 students. This will mean an extra teacher at the 
school 3 days per week. School resumes for students 29th 
January 2014.  
 
Ready for high school 
Can you recall what you were most apprehensive about when 
you started high school? This video of Year 7 students explain 
why teens shouldn’t be worried about starting high school, and 
how they can get off to a great start in the first few days.  Watch 
the videos: http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au 
/wellbeing/development/what-happens-in-year-7 
 
Kik messenger 
Does your child use Kik?  Police have described it as ''the No.1 
social media problem involving teenagers'', but most parents 
would barely have heard of messaging app Kik before last week.  
Find out what it is: 
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/technology/technology-az/-
/technology_glossary/7w0F/5353/Kik+messenger  
Why cyber safety experts are concerned:  
http://www.smh.com.au/digital-life/digital-life-news/experts-warn-
of-apps-hidden-dangers-20131130-2yif3.html#ixzz2mYlkXFyd 
 
 Teach your kids to be waterproof. 
 As temperatures rise, the risk of drowning increases too. 
Review these water-safety tips to help keep your family safe this 
summer.   Find out more: 
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/wellbeing/health/water-safety-
tips 
 
Mathletics  
This week Jacory, Penny Sadie, Halle, Polly, and Gage received 
Bronze awards.  Congratulations to Jacory who received a 
certificate this week. Sadie was the highest scorer with 2000 
points.  Well done everyone. 
 
. 

          Playgroup Weekly Events 
 
Bears bush bus          Monday 1.30 
 
Preschool                   Tuesday and  
 
                                     Friday 9.15 – 3.15 
________________________________________ 
This Week        December 
 
 Tuesday 10th        Mrs Hetherington & Miss Gorton 
                              Mrs Blunt - Music 
  
Wednesday 11th  Presentation Night  5pm 
 
Thursday 12th      Kindergarten Orientation 
                             Mrs Armstrong & Miss Gorton 
  
Friday 13th           Swimming concludes at the pool. 
                              Indo 
 
Tuesday 17th         Big Day Out – Parkes  Depart 
8.30 
 
Wednesday 18th    Last Day 2013 
 
2014    
Tuesday 28th     School Development Day-  
                               Teachers.  
 
Wednesday 29th   Students commence for 2014 
 
Thursday 6th       Forbes Small Schools Swimming  
                              Carnival @  Forbes. 
________________________________________ 
  
Choosing school shoes 
Are expensive school shoes the best option for happy feet? Let's 
face it. School shoes have never been at the cutting edge of 
fashion. In fact if you look at what your parents were wearing, the 
humble school shoe really hasn't evolved much at all.  Tips for 
choosing shoes:  
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/wellbeing/health/choosing-the-
right-school-shoes 
 
Have a great week.    Regards,    
Caragabal Staff 
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THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 

 
Nelson Mandela 1918-2013 

 
Caragabal Country Golf Club 

 
 
DUTY ROSTER: 
Sunday 15/12/13:  Peter Toole, Peter Butler & Ross 
Noble 
 
GOLF:  
 
Following the AGM yearly membership fees are now 
due for the 2013/2014 year.  Current membership 
fees as passed at the meeting are; 
                 Registered Player: $110.00 
                 Social Members   : $  55.00 
                 Junior Members  : $  11.00 
Fees can be paid either at the club or to the 
Treasurer Peter Toole. 
 

BOWLS:  
 

Please Note New Social Bowls  
Times & Dates. 

 
Sundays will start at 5.00pm. 

New Thursdays will start at 6.00pm 
 

Royal Hotel News 
 
**Dining Room Open this Saturday** 
 
 
Meals are still available at the pub 

in convenient containers. 
For those of you who feel like a 

night off cooking!! 
 
 
Café Hours:   
 

6.30pm – 7.30pm – 
Wednesday & Saturday 

Select menu – phone orders accepted 
6.30pm – 9.00pm – Friday 

Full menu available 
 
 
Coffee Shop:  NOW OPEN and serving freshly 
ground and brewed coffee to drink in or take 
away. 
 

Xmas Functions:  The pub can 
cater for end of year functions.  Please phone to 
see what Melissa & Sue can do for you. 
 
 

 
At the Pub Sunday 26th January 2014. 

Yabby Competition & Races 
 

 
See you at the Pub! 

 

Grant & Melissa 
 
 
 
 
 



ANGLICAN CHURCH SERVICES 
~ 

Sunday, 15th December 
11.30a.m. Christmas Service, St Peter’s 

Caragabal 
With carols, kids time and kids activities 
Christmas Eve Family Service 6pm 

Followed by BBQ in backyard of Rectory 
~ 

Parish Priest: Reverend Michael Pailthorpe 
6343 1097 

grenfellanglican@bigpond.com 
~ 

Caragabal Warden: Kim Whitechurch 
6383 3546 

~ 
No January service. 

 

*********************************** 
Caragabal Post Agency: 

 
Hours: 2.30pm to 5.00pm 

Monday Wednesday Friday 

 
 

Stamps, post packs and parcel posting is available at the 
PO Agency Caragabal. 

============================= 

+++++++++*Tai Chi For Health 
 

Community room at the school on Wednesdays at 
8.30am. 

 
 Wear comfortable clothes and sensible shoes to 

exercise in. 
 

Enquiries to Helen Denovan 6349 1777. 
 

 
 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 REMINDER 
Fire Permits are required from 1st October 2013 
until 31st March 2014 for the lighting of ALL 

FIRES.  
 

 
 

The Lions Xmas cakes $15.00 and Xmas 
puddings $11.00 are now for sale. 

See Melissa at the Pub, Larry at Delta or 
contact Rob or Dixie on 6347 5341 or Rob 

on 0427 475221 for orders. 
 

Lions help those who are less fortunate 
than ourselves 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

 
 

XMAS PARTY 
 

TUESDAY 17TH 
DECEMBER 2013 

5.00PM 
 

@ CARAGABAL COUNTRY 
CLUB 

 
EVERYONE WELCOME 
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HALL NEWS 

 
 

Hall XMAS Party  
Friday 13th December 2013. 

 
Visit from Santa. 

Lollies Drinks & Iceblocks  
 

Jumping Castle 
 

BBQ Sausage Sizzle! 
 

Raffle 
Chocolate Wheel 

(Any Donations for the Chocolate Wheel 
would be greatly appreciated.) 

 

Christmas Carols  
(Performed by the Caragabal Choir – 

earmuffs are optional) 

 
 

Letter Box & Ramp Comp will 
be judged on Thursday 12th 

December 2013.   
 

 

 
 

 
MINI CHOCOLATE FRUIT CAKE PUDDINGS 

 
The kids will love them as well and are perfect for end of 
school break up party or Christmas party or to box up as a gift. 
 
1 Fruit Cake purchased from the Lions Club.  
(Please see previous Lions Advertisement or contact Rob 
Maslin to purchase one) 
 
250 grams Eating chocolate. (Melted) 
Melted white chocolate to decorate 
Spearmint leaves. (Lollies) 
Glazed Cherries. 
 

1. Simply crush the fruit cake into a large bowl until 
all the larger chunks are broken into small pieces. 

2. Pour in the melted chocolate and mix well to 
combine. 

3. Take tablespoon amounts of the mixture and roll 
into balls.  Place onto a small patty pan.  Repeat 
until all mixture is used. 

4. Place in fridge to set. 
5. To decorate, melt white chocolate and drizzle over 

the top.  Place Spearmint lollies and glazed 
cherries on to. 

 
Note from Reggie: No healthy comments but could be 

beneficial if left out for Santa on Christmas Eve, you may 
get extra pressies from the big fella! 

 
 
 
 

******NEXT WEEK WILL BE THE 
FINAL NEWSLETTER FOR 2013. 

 
PLEASE CONTACT REGGIE BY 
10AM MONDAY TO PUT YOUR 

NOTICE IN****** 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 

 

The Students and Staff of the Caragabal Public School would 
like to invite you to: 

  

 

Presentation Night!! 
Wednesday 11th December 

2013 
Starting at 5:00pm 

  

 

 

 

 

Programme: 

5.00pm ~ Presentation of awards 

6.00pm ~ Concert 

7.00pm ~ Dinner 

 

RSVP:  6/12/13 - to 63475225 (for catering) 

 

 

 CLASS OF 2013 



7pm 
 

$15 per Adult 
 $5 per Child

                                     suestarptyltd@bigpond.com 
 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                   MAINS               
      RUMP STEAK $20 

      CRUMBED LAMB CUTLET$20 
CHICKEN SCHNITZEL $18 
CHICKEN PARMIGIANA $18 

FISH & CHIPS $15 
MIXED GRILL 

All Served with Salad or Vegetables & chips 
Your choice of Gravy, Diane, Pepper or Fresh Mushroom Sauce 

  
“SPECIALS AVAILABLE EACH WEEK” 

  

KID’S MEALS 
BOWL OF CHIPS AND GRAVY 
CHICKEN STRIPS & CHIPS 

FISH & CHIPS 
  

SWEETS 
STICKY DATE PUDDING WITH BUTTERSCOTCH SAUCE 

or 
        FRESH FRUIT SALAD             

$6 
  

     



 

 
Caragabal 

END OF YEAR CELEBRATIONS 
This year our End of Year 

Celebrations will be held on  
Friday 13th of December at 2pm.  

The children attending school in 
2014 will be involved in a 

graduation ceremony where they 
will dress in graduation gowns 

and hats, and receive a 
certificate. 

All the children will be 
involved in a small musical 

presentation. 
We ask that each family provide 
a plate of party food for the 

celebrations at the end.  
(Please remember we are a nut 

free centre) 
 

The final day for Caragabal 
preschool for 2013 will be 

Tuesday 17th December. 
 

We look forward to a great final 
term for 2013, 
Kim and Belinda  

 



 
M 
 
ANAGER 
 
                   
                              WE THANK OUR SPONSORS FOR THEIR SUPPORT 
__________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 
 

MIDWESTERN HIGHWAY 
CARAGABAL NSW 2810 

 
PHONE 0263475270 

 

 
 
 

ROYAL HOTEL CARAGABAL 
 

 
 

Phone: 63 475 336 
Hosts:  Grant & Melissa Davey 

                                  
 
      Growing            NSW                           Member Service Centre:  1300 794 000 

the Business  Farmers      Regional Service Manager: Alix McFarland  0427773495 
  Of farming.    ASSOCIATION        Peter Toole:   Chairman     63475252 
                                                            James Clifton: Secretary/Treasurer   63476254 
 



 
YOUR INDEPENDENT SUPPLIERS OF 

 
   AG CHEM , ANIMAL HEALTH AND FARM MERCHANDISE 

 
   ON FARM AGRONOMY AND WHOLE FARM CONSULTING 

 
   FERTILIZER, BULK, BAG AND LIQUIDS 

 
   GRAIN MARKETING AND ADVISORY SERVICES 

 
   LIVESTOCK & PROPERTY MARKETING SPECIALISTS  

 
   ON FARM DELIVERY 

 

CARAGABAL BRANCH 
 

CONTACT:  
 

LARRY McDONALD: 0458 475358 or 63 475387 
 

HEAD OFFICE 
287 BOOROWA STREET 

YOUNG  NSW  2594 
 

PH:  02 63 82 6622  
www.deltaag.com.au 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Our New Studio is Open for Business! 
 

Would you like to meet some new friends, 
enjoy a friendly coffee & maybe try a new craft! 

 
Come along & see what we are doing. 

You are welcome to bring along your current craft 
project or we can help you get started on one. 

 
BYO lunch – tea & coffee supplied. 

 
Craft days are on the 1st, 3rd & 5th Tuesdays of each month 

& other times by arrangement. 
 

Quilting Services are also available or you can hire the use of my long-arm machine & do your own Quilting under 
supervision. It’s a great way to get that UFO out of storage & into use. 

 
Quilts are great if you are looking for that special personal gift for a Wedding, Baby or that someone special in your life. I 

can also print photos onto fabric for your project. 
I stock a small range of Wadding, Backings & Patchwork Fabrics & Notions.  

 
For more information contact Wanda Taylor - 63475254  
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